Minutes for STMN Meeting 2/15/2022
7:00 pm Hybrid Meeting
 at Flour Bluff Intermediate School and by Zoom

7:15 pm meeting called to order

Speaker: Dr. Terry Palmer - Harte Research Institute, Marine System Science

Attendees: Bibi Dalrymple, Suanne Pyle, Nancy Gettelfinger, Joan Gettelfinger, Michelle Alvarez, Phillip Woods, Cindy Frank, Leslie Albrecht, Jean Meadors, Michele Connolly, Michael Wenzel, Matt Hendrix, Amy Rivers, Mary Grace Lopez, Lari Jo Edwards, Jason Edwards, Janice Ainbinder, Winifred Shrum, Paula Baker, Julie Findley, Katilyn Parker, John Hardie, George Gardiner, Ann Flanagan, Elaine Tiller, Wendy Hill, Julie Findley, Karen Smith, Kim Ogden, Charlie Ogden, Lillian Bass, Margaret Taylor, Randy Bissell, Dawn Bissell, Ricardo Rodriguez, Jennifer Pshigoda, Art Siebert, Lee Dewitt, Carol Singleton, Ada Anderson, Bryan Tilley, Rebecca Maestas, Janice Knesek, Kristin Hoover**, Kevin Gibbs*, Holly Grand*

*Advisors
**Visitor

Call to Order at 8:10 by Michele Connolly
The minutes of our last meeting are posted to our website (https://txmn.org/st/meetings/chapter-meeting-documents/). Are there any new corrections to the minutes? The minutes will stand as posted. 
We have one visitor, Kristin Hoover. We have one new member who transferred into our Chapter, Lee Dewitt.
Thanks to Janice Knesek, FBIS Librarian and Dr. Alvarado, Principal FBIS for letting us use the library. Thanks to Janice Ainbinder for help with preparation and clean up.
Awards: Cindy Frank
· Initial certifications (since our January meeting) – Nicole Garcia, Maggie Parker 
· Recertifications for 2021 – Sarah Guerra
· Recertifications for 2022 – Terri Gettelfinger, Michele Connolly, Cindy Frank
· 2022 Lightning Whelk pins will be in soon
· When members earn large hour awards they will receive a new name tag with the hours ex: 1000+ hours

President’s report: Michele Connoly
· We need to make plans for our 20th Anniversary coming up. We will be honored at the Annual Meeting in October. Hopefully a lot of our members will attend.
· The Agrilife bookstore is being restocked with TMN merchandise


Vice President Report 
· Leslie Albrecht was appointed Vice President at last Board Meeting

Secretary: Suanne Pyle
· She is familiarizing herself with all the Chapter documents
· She urged members to read the minutes when they are posted on the website

Treasurer Report: Leslie Hoekstra – not present
 
Immediate Past President: Bibi Dalrymple
· Nothing new

Advanced Training Director: Chad Huckabee 
· Chad and Art recently taught AT class on Plankton. More AT at FBIS is coming up, check newsletter for dates.
· On March 5 there will be AT on Plant Adaptions taught by Chad and Mary Grace at CC Botanical Gardens
· Chad and Mary Grace will be meeting with Josie at Corpus Christi Lake State Park to plan further volunteering there

Communications Director: Michael Wenzel
· Shout out to his Communications Committee, they are doing a great job
· He said members should check out the website and newsletter because there was a ot of good information there
· He is researching conference camera for the chapter to purchase. He will pass his recommendations to Michele C. and the Finance Committee

Membership Director: Michelle Alvarez
· I have a committee now! Membership Committee members include: Cindy Frank, Randy Bissell, Rebecca Maestas, Kati Parker, Nicole Garcia, Leslie Albrecht
· Please join us for our first 2022 social event, a Star Party at Mustang Island State Park - Outdoor Classroom, 7:30 - 9:30 PM, Saturday, February 26. Park admission fees apply. TPWD presently lists entrance fees as $5 per person age 13 and older. Friends & Family welcome. Bring lawn chairs, binoculars, drinks, and snacks. Fellow STMN Chuck Blend will take us on a casual tour of the late February sky. RSVP to Michelle Alvarez for an evening of celestial delights and good company.
· If you haven't already, please pay membership dues at: https://stxchaptertmn.square.site/
· Think about ways to celebrate our 20th Anniversary

New Class Director (Initial Training): Phillip Woods
· We already have quite a few people who have signed up to show their interest in training with our chapter in 2022. The class will be limited to 25 people. 

New Class Representative Report: Katilyn Parker
· Nothing new

Volunteer Management Report: Cindy Frank
· She presented the Annual Volunteer report, she said we did well.
· There were 70 opportunities and 12,737 volunteer hours in 2021
· If you calculate $23 a hour that means the value of our service in 2021 was $292,951
· PINS – 2813 volunteer hours working with turtles, 683.5 volunteer hours in Public Outreach
· Port Aransas Nature Preserve – 317.5 hours, Nueces Delta Preserve – 324.5 hours, C.C. Museum of Science and History – 616.5 and Blucher Park – 302.25


Meeting Adjourned at 8:39 pm

1 hour of AT, .75 hour of Chapter Business

